Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

November 3, 2003

Noon


Scott’s Seafood

Walnut Creek


Directors present:
Mario Alioto, Susan Markowitz, Liz Reagor, Bob Thornton, Tony Turinsky

Others Present:
Buzz Hamlin (3120), Bonnie Light (3044), 

Peter Miller – Camco, John Reynolds  (3180)

The meeting was called to order at 12:05 pm by President Reagor.

Minutes of the August 31, 2003 Board of Directors Meeting were approved. Minutes of the August 31, 2003 Annual Meeting were approved for form and content.

The Board reviewed a draft of the October 2003 financial statements.

The following fall  / winter maintenance items were discussed:

1) Sierra Paint & Chemical has completed sealing of the siding at the 3067-3069 building. In the spring / summer painting of faded trim on the tower buildings will be completed.

2) Mosher Paving has completed the bulk of the contracted asphalt pathway repairs and rebuilding. Homeowner complaints were expressed over their small bobcat front loader tearing up the natural vegetation. The damaged areas were cleaned, raked, and covered with pine needles once the pathway work was completed.  The season’s first major snow storm shut the project down on October 31, 2003. The remainder of the work will be done in the spring / summer of 2004.

3) The Camco maintenance crew applied Xypex to deck piers in the fall. The product waterproofs the top of the concrete piers, thus retarding spalling caused by the freeze / thaw cycle of snow and ice.

4) Recently the Camco maintenance crew rebuilt the rear bottom decks at units 3090 and 3091. Two supporting horizontal supports were replaced after they were found to be rotten. The Camco crew will perform a sonic test with hammers on all lower decks’ supporting members to determine if rotting is prevalent in other areas.  

5) Worn tower building stairs were replaced and stained this fall by the Camco maintenance crew.

6) Servicing of all tower buildings’ boilers will be done in advance of winter by Rick Grow’s Quality Service and Advanced Plumbing.

7) Al Pombo Inc. has been contracted for the winter to provide parking lot snow removal.

8) Jorge Benuto’s labor crew will provide pathway snow removal this winter. 

In Architectural Review Committee business the following items were discussed:

1) Following the Board’s decision at the July 13, 2003 hearing / meeting, the owners of units 3108 and 3122 were notified by the Association’s attorney in correspondence dated September 16, 2003 to remove their unapproved windows within 90 days. After discussion it was decided that the Association’s attorney would write the owner of 3112 and request that evidence of a building permit be provided to the Board of Directors. If one was not obtained for the window installation the owner must obtain one at his expense. When permit evidence is provided to the board the window will be allowed to remain despite the fact that the window addition and its architectural style is not approved by the Board of Directors.

2) Mr. Miller reported that at the August 31, 2003 Annual Meeting a number of homeowners had signed up to serve on a window replacement subcommittee. The subcommittee will investigate the feasibility of installing dual pane windows either at voluntary owners’ expense or at the direction of the Board, polling the membership for approval of a special assessment. While the current Blomberg windows can be modified with dual pane inserts, this does not change the weathered blue exterior appearance of the frames. The subcommittee will research other blue window frame styles and manufacturers to present to the ARC for approval. 

3) Mr. Miller reported that a new homeowner with a young child had contacted him about the spacing of the blue pickets not being in conformity with the current building code. The homeowner requested either changing the pickets’ spacing or installing a mesh or chicken wire to the decks’ inside perimeter. After discussion the ARC approved the request to change the spacing at the owner’s expense. Installation of chicken wire was not approved. Should the owner wish to install a mesh product to the deck they should provide a sample for ARC approval. 

The East / West Partners’ development update was given by Mr. Miller and Mr. Hamlin. On Tuesday October 21st the Placer County Board of Supervisors met at Northstar and ruled on Sierra Watch’s appeal of the approval of the final Village EIR by the Placer Country Planning Commission. After presentations from Sierra Watch, East West Partners, and Northstar, the Board of Supervisors denied the appeal. Construction of the Village will begin in the spring of 2004 if a lawsuit is not filed against it within 30 days of the Board of Supervisors’ ruling. 

Mr. Miller and Mr. Hamlin reported on the Village and NPOA parking lots. Recently representatives of Aspen Grove, NPOA, East West Partners, and Design Workshop met at the site of the Village’s proposed 110-space parking lot. The 100’ setback from the middle of the stream and 50’ setback from the edge of the wetlands were not considered in the final Village EIR or when the engineers staked the parking lot. It was agreed by EWP that the setbacks would be observed in the construction of the lot. This will result in moving the lot west 20’ to 25’, saving 7 large trees, and a reduction in the number of parking spaces. The developer will plant trees to create a buffer between the tower buildings and the lot rather the build a burm. The latter is considered too “man made” in appearance. 

The NPOA parking lot addition will be moved to comply with the stream and wetland’s setbacks. 

In other business the following items were addressed:

1) Mr. Miller presented a sample of an electro static windshield parking pass for the Board to consider for distribution to the membership as a means for Northstar Security to identify unauthorized automobiles parked by day skiers. After discussion it was decided that the Board would observe the parking situation over the winter to determine if the problem of outside vehicles is great enough to warrant issuance of parking passes exclusive to Aspen Grove owners. The winter performance of Northstar Security patrolling the parking lots, ticketing, and towing day skiers’ unauthorized vehicles will be considered in reviewing and renewing the security contract for 2004/2005. New parking passes will be an agenda item at the July meeting. 

2) Mr. Hamlin reported that 47 acres of land adjacent to the rec center had become part of a conservation easement. Over 9 additional acres owned by NPOA which are adjacent to the “ski back” area will also become part of the easement area. Mr. Hamlin requested that the Association support the conservancy for the conservation easement. Concern has been expressed over the dead trees and thick growth in the area being a fire hazard. NPOA has budgeted $3,500 for the area to be surveyed and $10,000 for clearing to comply with the defensible space program. After discussion it was requested that the Association write a letter to NPOA expressing support of the conservancy for the conservation easement, requesting that they clean up the land and address the fire danger with an emphasis on areas closest to Aspen Grove buildings. Mr. Miller will write the letter for the Association President to review and sign. 

The next meeting was set for 6:00 pm Monday January 26, 2004 at Scott’s Seafood in Walnut Creek. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 2:40 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Camco

Peter Miller

Property Manager
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